COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD

BOARD MEETING AGENDA

July 21, 2011

Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order by Irelle Beatie at 6:30 PM.

Welcome & Introductions--Irelle

Approval of Minutes from May 19 Board Meeting, June 9 General Meeting and July 14 General Meeting.  The minutes of all three meetings were approved.

Treasurer’s Report –Sue Kadner

Sue Kadner presented the proposed budget for the new year. The door prize budget is increased because local stores have closed and the committee will have to buy more. She is also proposing that the workshop fee be increased to $40 with two day classed charging $75. In addition, she is suggesting a raffle in lieu of the Opportunity Quilt (more information in the discussion below).

Otherwise, the budget is similar to the last year with a few increases to cover expenses. The Challenge Quilt committee was the only one that requested a large increase, as they hope to rent pipe and drape for the annual challenge event. Irelle commented that we should consider buying our own pipe and drape for future quilt shows. There was continued discussion and a decision will be made at a later time—perhaps in January.

It was moved and seconded that the treasurer’s report be accepted.  It was also moved and seconded that the amended budget for 2011-2012 be approved.

Board and Committee Reports

· Programs – Ranell Hansen

· September –The speaker. workshop leader will be Micky Depre . It will be held at the church. The Wake Center is not available because of janitorial concerns and the weekend date.

· Set up is taken care of. Ranell noted that we need to check with the church about electricity. Carol Faye will check that with Margaret Seidel. Irelle suggested that people who have their own machine table might be encouraged to bring their own. The lighting is not great so members should be encouraged to bring their own.  

· Carol will start sign-ups for the October classes outside the hall at the August auction meeting.

· Workshop Coordinator – 

· 
Carol Fay said the she will collect money for the workshops and give it to 
Sue at the Thursday night meeting. Bonnie Barber suggested that we 
accept PayPal 
for the class fees. A previous discussion concluded that we 
would not use 
PayPal for classes. Irelle suggested that we consider it for 
the Quilt Show. Reservations for the classroom at the Goleta Valley 
Community Center need to be completed.  Carol will do that.

· Parliamentarian –

· 
 Debra reported that the by-law changes will be in the new directory and 
on the website. She requested that all members read the by-laws and she 
distributed copies.

· Membership – 

· 
Becky distributed the new Tri-fold brochure for the Guild. Bonnie did the 
layout. They will be distributed to new members. Jean mentioned that 
every year we have members who do not renew by the August 1 deadline. 
Their names will not be in the directory. At the end of each year we 
generally have about the same number of members including new 
members and 
those who pay late. 

· 
Jean and Becky shared examples of the bags that will be given to new 
members. They come in black and natural. Irelle asked that the group give 
their opinion about which we should purchase. The group decided on the 
natural color canvas.

· Auction – 

· 
Cathe Hedrick reported that the auction is on schedule. There is some 
packing that still needs to be done. Darilyn Kisch is helping with that.  
We have room for 360 auction items. They have designated some of the 
donations for the give-away table. The Silent Auction starts at 6:00 PM. 
The meeting and then the live Auction will follow. Patrick and Dawn 
Farrier will conduct the live auction and there will be surprise 
entertainment. Auction items will be given to the successful bidders 
ONLY at the end of the evening so that the live auction is not disturbed. 
Cathe will talk to Roxanne Barbieri about refreshments.

· 2012 Quilt Show 

· 
Irelle announced that the Quilt Show will be September 23 and 24, 2012. 
Sue Kadner mentioned that she needs a copy of the insurance to put with 
the Earl Warren contract. Karen Pickford sent a message that she is 
considering a special exhibit in lieu of a featured speaker. Several ideas 
were discussed. The ideas will be given to Karen. Irelle announced that 
she has volunteered to be the co-chair with Karen for the 2012 Quilt Show 
which means that she will chair the 2014 show. Members present thanked 
her for her willingness to continue to serve the Guild in this way.

· Challenge 

· 
Marty Frolli and Barb Postma announced that they have a plan for the 
2011-2012 Challenge Quilt. It will be announced at the September 
meeting. They will require that all entries follow the guidelines in order to 
be featured in the exhibit. Only members of the Guild will be allowed to 
vote.

· Community Quilts 

· 
Edalee (for Barbara, Carol, and Nancy) announced that Wendy Ladd 
donated two bookcases and 48 bolts of fabric in addition to the fabric that had 
already been 
purchased from her. The co-chairs are trying to encourage new people to 
take part in the effort and to make quilts of various sizes. Marti Frolli has 
given permission for the use of her stocking pattern. They would like to 
have a 
workshop to make Christmas Stockings. Carol Fay will look into 

the availability of a room. A discussion of labeling ensued. Community 
quilts will be collected at the August meeting. The recipients will be 
announced in September.

· Newsletter --no report

· Door Prizes 

· 
Dee mentioned that she uses coupons for prizes.  There are not many 
shops left to give us donations. The group made suggestions for getting 
more retail and online donors.

· Library

· 
Bonnie Barber requested that the list of our library books on the website 
be updated. A request will be made of the librarians.

· Satellite Groups--no report

· Sunshine--no report

· Block of the Month – Kika, Carol , Carolyn-were not at the meeting but it was noted that there were many participants in July.

· Refreshments –no report

· Web Master

· 
Bonnie asked whether we wanted to add our emails to the Board list on the 
web.  The decision was that we not do that. She also showed the Board 
members how to find forms, lists, etc. on the website.

· Welcome Committee—no report

Old Business:


Guidelines for email blasts – Irelle will set up a meeting with Jean.


Guidelines for newsletter –Irelle met with Julie and Kathy. Julie has the newsletter under 
control.  Kathy will continue to submit articles.

New Business: Task List


Facilities Cleanup—Irelle mentioned that the clean up of the meeting facility is not going 
well. A discussion of solutions was discussed. It was decided that the instructions need to 
be simplified into a check list. Irelle will prepare the checklist. Those with 
responsibilities need to replace themselves if  they are not going to be at the meeting. 
They also need to notify Irelle of the change. The task lists for meetings will be 
redefined.

Minutes Distribution 


The list of those who need to get the minutes was clarified. There was some discussion 
about the new member list and member updates.  Jean emails them to Chris Allen, Irelle 
and Bonnie Barber. Bonnie Barber is going to act as backup storage.

Opportunity Raffle


It was suggested that on the years we do not have a show  we have a raffle for a trip 
to the Asilomar week. The group liked the idea and Sue will make some inquiries and see 
if Sue Davies will chair the raffle.

Storage Locker


There are two lockers.  213 is for Community Quilts, the other (???) is for general Guild 
storage.

The meeting was adjourned by Irelle
 at 8:36.
Next Board Meeting:  August 18th, 2011







(Irelle will be out of town)

Attached to the hard copy in the secretary’s book:  proposed budget, treasurer’s report

Respectfully submitted by

Mary Maxwell

Recording Secretary

